HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday 3rd September, 2007

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), John Brunskill, Hilary and Simon Bull, (Bookings Secretaries) Alistair Cook, Lynda Crosthwaite, Jenny Griffiths, Jean Hodgkinson, Anne Mainwaring (Secretary), Graham Markham (Treasurer), Charlotte Tierney and Brian Wilson.
	ACTION

	At the start of the meeting, the Chairman gave a conducted tour round the re-furbished Hall, explaining some of the difficulties which had been encountered and how these had been dealt with. The Chairman thanked Brian for co-ordinating all the professionals working in the Hall, Anne and Jean for organizing the curtains, Lynda for cleaning the murals, Jean for donating the clock, Jean, Sue (Wilson) and Glen (Musgrave) for cleaning the chairs and Simon for the photographic display.  Brian responded with thank Bob – for all his hard work, determination and practical help. 

Presentations were made to: Lynda on her retirement as Bookings Secretary for the past 3 years, and to Bob and Brian for the continual ‘project management’ of the last 6 weeks.

	2.
	Apologies for absence:

James Fletcher, Mary Kitchin, Jon Litherland and Tim Pritt
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, 2nd July, 2007 had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) PAT Testing

It was agreed that as soon as the date for the electrical check had been confirmed, all the user groups would be asked to bring any equipment used in the Hall to be PAT tested FoC.

Harry Nicholson had been sent some extra money, as an acknowledgement of all the time and effort he had put in to the Memorial Hall.  Anne would contact him to show him round the Hall and check if there were any others tasks, which we were unaware of.
	Simon/Hilary/Anne

A.MAINWARING

	5.
	Maintenance: New List -

Remove large stones from LHS alleyway

New notice for Fire exit to pool.

Gents urinal – new valve required.

Door of front porch is sticking

New Youth Club outer doors – discussion materials. Brian to pursue plastic, hard wood or soft wood.

Plastic strips for door surrounds to new doorways in Main Hall.
	B.WILSON/K.SIDDALL

A.SIMPSON

B.MUSGRAVE

B.WILSON

??B.MUSGRAVE/S.BULL

	6.
	Storage area / Main Hall Renovations

Brian praised all the local builders who had been involved with the refurbishment, everyone had pulled together to get the jobs done to time. During the period the Hall was closed, it was decided to redecorate the kitchen and the Committee Room, whilst the painter was in the building. There had been a problem with water collecting in a wall in the Main Hall, this had been an added expense to rectify. Following the advice of Hallamshire Heating, who had re sited the CH pipe, new thermostats had been installed to regulate the heating in both halls, and hopefully this would be more economic. New valves had been installed on the radiators in the new storage area. The pictures had been removed from the corridor, where they can be better appreciated and re hung in other parts of the building. The colour of the ceiling of the Main Hall had been changed, so that is was easier for the badminton players. The stage had been re strengthened. The building inspector had passed all the structural changes. The Chairman thanked Mr. Stephen Sampson for his donation of £10,000 towards the cost of the new refurbishment, and it was agreed to rename the Committee Room, the Sampson Room. Bob would prepare a plaque.

Anne to send an invoice to the Treasurer of the Hathersage Players for half the cost of the new stage, (this did not include the cost of the strengthening – as it was not in the original estimate).

Storage of chairs.

Simon would prepare a photograph of how the chairs should be stored in future - stacks of 7 chairs.
	B.MUSGRAVE

A.MAINWARING

	7. 
	Stanage Hall/Youth Club

It was reported that the negotiations with DCC were proceeding slowly.

The youth club leader had requested that the new toilet, installed for the benefit of the youth club, should have a top put on it. Brian reported that he was unwilling for the Hall to go to this expense, as it would mean installing a light and extractor fan, the building inspector saw no necessity for this addition. Negotiations are still in progress. Charlotte asked if the Playgroup could use the new toilet, and it was agreed that they could. Anne was requested to ask our cleaners to include this toilet on their weekly cleaning schedule.
	A.MAINWARING

A.MAINWARING

	8.
	Roof

James had reminded the Committee that the reports we had commissioned for the new roof, had a shelf life. Planning permission could be applied for, which had a five year time span. John suggested that the timing of the new roof, should coincide with the repainting of the Main Hall ceiling. He thought that any exterior work on the roof, would damage the ceiling. It was agreed to postpone plans for the new roof until 2012, it was still sound, and it was possible there would be more sophisticated technology for energy saving devices in 5 years time.
	G.MARKHAM/

J.FLETCHER

	9.
	Grants.

Jean reported that a grant of £10,000 from Awards for All, the Lottery Funding Scheme, had been received. Their certificate had been placed on the notice board, and a write-up and photographs would be sent to the Peak Advertiser. Jean would apply for a plaque.

Jean had applied for 50% of the cost of the curtains from Peak Park funds and had received confirmation that this will be forthcoming. She still has to apply for the money.
	J.HODGKINSON/

S.BULL

J.HODGKINSON

	10
	Film Club

Jean reported that the Film Club was ready to start up as a Club, this would mean that it was cheaper to obtain films, and that a Constitution had been agreed. She suggested that the Film Club should now be self sufficient, and not a subsidiary of the Memorial Hall Management Committee, this was agreed. Charges for the hire of the hall would now be made, and it was agree to pay back to the Film Club the sum of £1000.00 which was the balance owing to them from previous profits and subscriptions for the coming season. The projection screen was discussed – Brian confirmed that there was space to install this, without compromising the Player’s lighting equipment. It was agreed that the Hall would pay a percentage of the cost, when the total cost was known, in order that other Hall users would be able to use the screen. This would only happen if the Film Club gave permission and appropriate training. Jean was asked to pass on a couple of points to the Film Club, (i) when selecting the family films, to remember that there were a high number of 4/5 year olds in the area, and (ii) to consider the lack of secure storage facilities for equipment, although there may be a possibility for this in the future.
	

	11
	Treasurer’s Report.

Treasurer reported that there was a profit showing for the two months to 31st August, 2007 of £7731. The total of the deposit accounts is: £67,990. However there are still a number of large bills to be paid for the refurbishment costs.
	

	12
	Bookings Report.

Many thanks to Lynda for her hard work, time and patience which has helped to ensure (we hope!) a smooth transition of Booking Secretaries. 

Booking forms were sent out to all the regular Hall users in early August, the majority of which have been returned and sorted in the Diary. The current monthly diary is displayed on the entrance notice board. Copies of this have been given to Anne (for key distribution where necessary) and to Bob and Brian (for heating time-clock information).

As yet, we have not been able to send out the new Booking Agreement forms.

The Yoga Class is running to mid-November and is expected to begin again during the Spring Term.

Issues arising:

With Heather Rodgers retiring from Guides, the new Guide Leader wishes to alter the meeting evening to Thursdays (first choice) or Wednesdays. Neither of these evenings is available at their current venue (Methodist Church Hall) and a request has been made for the Lawrence Hall. From a Diary point of view, Thursdays would be a better option (more evenings available than Wednesdays), but this may conflict with the calmness required by the Yoga Class. If this is the case, then we would suggest that the Yoga Class should pay something towards the cost of the Lawrence Hall, as they would effectively be stopping another group from using it and denying the Memorial Hall of some booking fees. With the Committee’s agreement, Hilary and I are happy to discuss this with Louise, the Yoga Class leader.

One of our regular users has made a request for storage space.
	

	13
	Hiring Agreement.

Jenny Griffiths had read this, and pronounced it was easy to complete.

Discussion followed on the size of the document. John Brunskill offered to reformat the document, saving the amount of paper needed to print it off. It was agreed to place a copy of the noticeboard, drawing user’s attention to it.
	

	13
	Correspondence.

Letter from DDDC re Review of Statement of Licensing Policy.

It was agreed that we did not have any comments to add to this Review.

Invitation to Future of Rural Community Life Event & AGM.

No one was able to attend this event.
	A.MAINWARING

	14
	Any Other Business

Hiring of tables. It was agreed to charge £1.00 per table for private events, no charge to be levied for village use.

A First Aid Kit had been ordered.

Update the entry in the Hathersage website.

It was agreed to purchase some crockery for the Hall.
	A.MAINWARING

S.BULL

A.MAINWARING

	15
	Date of next Meeting : Monday November 5th, 2007
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, November 5th 2007, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present – 

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (3rd September, 2007) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a. Date for PAT Testing – Letter to go out to all hirers. 

5. Maintenance – Rolling Programme – Brian to report 

6. Stanage Hall/Youth Club – Anne/Brian to report

7. Roof –  

8. Grants – Jean to report 

9. Film Club – Jean to report

10. Treasurer’s Report

11.  Bookings Report – 

12. New Hiring Agreement

13. Correspondence – Anne –

14.Any other Business – Safety Gas Certificate – 

Date of next Meeting: Monday January 7th 2008

